

## February CSAC St Michael School Meeting minutes – draft notes

Representative from Student Transportation Services of Waterloo Region attended.

- Discussed the need to determine our school needs
- discussed the different roles within the STSR and levels involved in assessing and decision making
- Drive to 5 map needs updated
- Suggestions like Bike bus, walking school bus similar to the winter walk event, traffic calming measures.

Briefly discussed bussing zones.

- Some special requests for bussing can be placed, with approval by board.

Discussed a subcommittee for the traffic concerns at the back of the school particularly.

Sandra & Miranda expressed interest in supporting this committee to identify the concerns and possible solutions such as “Radar gun” for monitoring speed and other unsafe habits such as facing wrong way at drop off area, parking on both sides of the street against ByLaw, watching for safety of children.

\*Any complaints by parents can be directed to ByLaw for immediate action. An online form can also include photos.

CSAC discussed expectations for all in the meetings.

- Respect of others, united goals to support the children, collaborate with clear rules and protocols from parents and School staff.

Dates:

Shrove Tuesday – March 4<sup>th</sup>.

- Need to purchase Mix, etc. \*Brenda to organize this
- \*Need subcommittee for this: Brenda to organize on WhatsApp
- 8am start, 6 griddles needed. Children to bring plate and cutlery.
- \*Sandra to create flyer, forward to Missy. (Completed Feb 6/25)

Valentines

- many activities planned for this internally with teachers and leadership

BINGO

- Less extra shifts offered. Need to reduce expectations for the amount in funding coming in.
- Missy to send newswire encouraging Bingo support

Turkey Dinner feedback

- idea to start things earlier in the morning next year. Trays were helpful for efficiency.

Cooking Club

- Needs Tuesday volunteers.
- \*Jodi H offered to support Tuesday mornings

### Mission Day

- Donation idea: The Working Centre. Need to ensure specifics around where donations will be directed as this is a larger organization. Tiny Homes?
- June 12<sup>th</sup> with raindate June 18<sup>th</sup>
- Need subcommittee to begin planning

### Graduation

- Need rep for the evening of June 23<sup>rd</sup> Grad, as this is normally Miranda however her son is graduating.
- discuss gifts for grads at next meeting.

Next meetings: March 4<sup>th</sup>

April 1

May 6<sup>th</sup> – subject to change

June 3<sup>rd</sup>.